
Based on the details in the Martens overflow assessment.     I object. 

 

I know and have seen the amount of overland flow that actually affects the site. Not a quick walk over of the 
block in Sept 2021, Nov 2021 and incomplete council studies. 

 

 

 

The site is captured in the section 94 Contributions plan Trunk drainage 22/2/93 Map A which is captured 
under the correct Camden plan for the construction of drainage systems within the tributaries of Rileys 
creek. 

The Overland Flow assessment by Martens concludes the only way to mitigate the natural tributary is 
“diversion pipes and a swale along the southern boundary of the site to capture and redivert the upstream 
overland flows to Catherine Fields road” 

This is an incredibly stupid idea of rediverting tributary flows to the drainage system on Catherine Fields 
road (shown on the map). Firstly wont be capable of containing the water. More worrying and dangerous it 
will create a Niagra falls flow onto the neighbours and downstream locality of the new water pathway. This 
idea puts neighbouring properties and their families at danger of flood and general safety of people from 
this design. 

 

 



  

 

 

The photos included show the extreme overland flow during heavy or lengthy rain periods. In 2022, this 
type of water over the road has occurred on three occasions. 

 

 



 

 

To re-confirm, I object the prospect of a large scale school on Catherine Field road. 

I also declare that I have not made or received any political donations 

 


